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DECEMBER 2019 
Lake Tomahawk Phone Numbers: 

Office 330-227-3537 
Cruiser Phone 330-831-1622 
Email:  ltpoa@comcast.net 

Website:  ltpoa.org 
Facebook Page: Lake Tomahawk, Negley, Ohio, LTPOA Official 

 Facebook Page 
 

Lake Tomahawk Property Owners Association 
Member of Ohio Lake Communities Association 

 

Lake Tomahawk Smoke Signal 

 ***ATTENTION ALL RESIDENTS OF LTPOA**** 

PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT AT ALL EVENTS AND FUNCTIONS  AT THE LAKE 

THERE WILL BE PICTURES AND POSSIBLY VIDEOS TAKEN, TO BE USED PRI-

MARILY FOR PUBLICATION IN THE SMOKE SIGNAL, FACEBOOK AND AT THE 

ANNUAL MEETING DISPLAYING EVENTS  THAT WERE DONE THROUGHOUT 

THE YEAR. LTPOA BOARD. 

Annual Lake Tomahawk  

CHILDREN½S CHRISTMAS PARTY WITH SANTA 

 

Saturday Dec. 14th 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
At The Beach House (aka ï Sportsmanôs Club 

Building)  
Santa arrives promptly at 7:00 pm  

 
 

Donuts, Hot Chocolate, Activity Stations, and 
Pictures with Santa 

  Free Holiday Christmas Basket Raffle  
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MINUTES OF SEPT 17, 2019, LTPOA BOARD MEETING 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Adam 
Pusateri, President/Roads; Matt Parker, Secre- 
tary/Security; Paul Buncic, Treasurer; Fred 
Schuster, Legal; Dick Taggart, Conservation; 
Kendall Chadwick, Maintenance/Beach, Jim 
Ohle, Vice President/Marina: Tammy McEl- 
haney, Association Programs 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Erin Moeller, 
New Construction/Septic; 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Shurl Stover, Kathy 
Toy, Bryan Greer 
SPORTSMANôS CLUB:  The club has a shor 
fall on what they spend on fish for lake.  Nor- 
mally they spend $8000 on fish and currently 
they have $6000 and believe that includes the 
$4500 from the lake.  Wondering if the lake 
could maybe give a little extra to help pay for 
the fish.  Adam said we could look into it once 
we get an actual number needed to get the fish. 
LTPOA COURT:  NONE 
CALL TO ORDER:  Adam Pusateri called the 
LTPOA Board meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  
ROLL CALL:  Adam Pusateri conducted, and a 
roll call vote was taken. 
MINUTE APPROVAL:  A motion to approve 
the July 16, 2019, meeting minutes was made 
by Fred Schuster, seconded by Matt Parker and 
unanimously carried. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  None 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE:  None 
REPORTS: 
President: Adam Pusateri:  Would like to thank 
Matt & Nancy for painting the office, they did a 
great job.  We got a thank you card from Mary Beth 
Lewis for the wreath we sent for Hudson.  Water 
was last pumped 8/9/19 ï 8/17/19.  They took 
16,461,648 gallons of water.  They never went below 
their 6ò limit.  We will be paid $65,846.59 for that 
pumping.  No water has been removed from the 
lake after that pumping was over.  The work on the 
vault should be completed in the next few weeks. 
Secretary:  Matt Parker:  The office has been 
painted; we had a donation from Ed Martin for of-
fice furniture.  Thanks to Nancy, Sharon & Ray for 
the hard work they did getting the office finished.  
We had new railroad ties and stones put around the 
building.  Roger replaced some rotting wood in the 
front of the office building.  We are going to redo 
the entrance outside of the office where the sign is, 
going to have new rocks put in there.  Thank you to 
Tom Dailey for fixing our lighting issues.  Working 
on some new signs for the lake.  Sent out an email 
today with some proofs of the signs and would like 
to get them ordered tomorrow.  They should cost 
around $975.00.  I have already had Roger replace 
some different signs around the lake.  A motion to 
approve the ordering of the new signs was made by 
Jim Ohle, seconded by Fred Schuster and unani-
mously carried. 
Legal: Fred Schuster: We turned Deem into the 
attorney since she was late on making her payment 
and Liz is going to take her to court.  I drove by the 

house on Dyke Rd. on Monday and it was a mess.  I 
took some pictures and sent them to Liz for her to 
send a letter to the property owner.  On Friday the 
property was being cleaned up.  If the property gets 
this messed up again the owner has been notified 
that he will be charged $10/day.  We have collected 
$5,288.37 in past dues since August 1. 
Treasurer:  Paul Buncic: YTD income is 
$513,254 YTD Expenses $178,320 YTD Net 
$334,933.  A motion to approve the Treasurers re-
port was made by Dick Taggart, seconded by Matt 
Parker and unanimously carried.   
Security:  Matt Parker: June Hours worked 318, 
miles traveled 959, complaints 14, Boat Stickers 3, 
fishing badges 1, and dog complaints 3.  Iôm going to 
call next week to get the jeep in for some repairs. 
They have had no heat in the vehicle for about 2 
years now.  We are probably about 3 years away 
from needing to get a new jeep, so we need to keep 
that in mind down the road when working on budg-
ets. 
Association Programs:  Tammy McElhaney  
Oct 3 is the pumpkin decorating, the Chili cookoff is 
Oct. 5 @ 6:00.  I have contacted Nick Kerpsack to 
provide some music for the event.  He is charging us 
$200 for 3 hours.  I have some interest in taking a 
trip to Shanksville.  Would this be something that 
some of the expense could be paid for under associ-
ation programs?  I can put a feel out to find out ex-
actly how many people would be interested in a trip 
like this.   
Conservation:  Dick Taggart: Last week we did 
all 3 checks for the lake.  The water that we tested 
all came back very good.  The swim area tested the 
highest, but nothing to be concerned with.  The dam 
inspection was pretty normal.  Found a Dissolved 
Oxygen meter in a box of things that was found here 
at the office, this would be a good tool for us to have 
and will save us some money once we figure out 
how to work it. 
Beach/Maintenance:  Kendall Chadwick 
I have two signs for the fence down at the beach 
that state to keep the gates closed, I just have to go 
and pick them up.  The fence is in need of some re-
pairs, I have called Lee Cain to come and give an 
estimate on how much it will cost.  There is still a 
water leak down there, but it is closer to the pavil-
ion.  I have a bid from Pusateri already and I am 
waiting for 2 other bids to come in.  We can go over 
them next month.  At the basketball court the light 
timer is fried.  Chris from Power Savers has ordered 
a new one and will replace that and two other lights 
down there for us.  Roger has been doing some 
boom mowing.  I have been trying to get him to 
start working on the dock.  I have had some com-
plaints about the entrance to the beach area, there 
was a lot of stuff just hanging around.  I think it was 
being used as a lost and found.  I have cleaned up 
the area, if it was down there for that long apparent-
ly it wasnôt needed so it was thrown out.  I am work-
ing with a friend to build a towable rake to help and 
try to clean up the goose poop at the beach. 
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Novak  

Septic Pumping 

Service within 24 hours 

7 days a week 

 

Licensed by Columbiana County 

Board of Health 

Call 330-420-9929 

LTPOA Member 
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A Message from the President 

 Merry Christmas to everyone and a Happy New Year.  A very Merry Christmas to all the board mem-

bers and their families.  Thank you for taking the time to help serve this community and preserving 

the future of the association. 

Happy Holidays 

Election Coming Up for the Board of Trustees! 

The board is in need of an Election Committee for the up-

coming election.  If you would like to volunteer for this 

please contact the office.   There will be up to 3  vacant 

seats on the LTPOAôs board of Trustees that will need 

filled.  Please consider running for a position.   Resumes 

are due by January 13, 2020,  so start thinking now about 

the possibility of serving!  Contact the office @ 330-227-

3537. 
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Rip Rap 

   

Shoreline rip rap requires periodic maintenance.  While the lake is low now is 
the perfect time to replace or replenish your rip rap. 

 

Article 16:  CONSTRUCTION 

20.    In order to minimize shoreline erosion Rip Rap must be installed on all lake front  

  shorelines by March 1, 2011. Lake front property owners must use one of the    

  following: Limestone of 3ò to 8ò diameter, River Rock of 4ò to 24ò diameter, or  

 Gabion Baskets. Rip Rap must be installed on lake front property prior to a building 

 permit being issued. Rip Rap must be substantial enough to insure shoreline  

 erosion does not take place. To install sand beaches, owners must have a no-cost 

 permit signed by the board member in charge of lake conservation.  9/16/08. 

21.  Alterations to the shoreline of any kind must be submitted for approval. 
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